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In the past, several different family historians have offered 
theories explaining where they thought Hugh was from in Europe. One 
such theory was advanced by the Reverend French Forrest, a descendant 
of Hugh's in answer to a Richmond Times Dispatch weekly genealogy 
column, popular at the turn of the last century.1[1]  He said in the 
article the Frenches were from Rosscommon County, Ireland. Rudimentary 
attempts have been made to prove or disprove this theory, without 
results. 

Others have advanced the theory that he was related somehow to the 
George Mason family and point to the use of Mason as a given name, in 
the French family and French in the Mason family, as evidence of this 
relationship. Certainly the George Mason of Gunston Hall Family, 
clearly had a reason for using French as a given name. George1 Mason's 
mother was Ann French. His first wife is said to have been Mary French. 
There is evidence she was named Mary,2[2] however, nowhere is there a 
record that identifies her as nee French. This theory was probably 
advanced long before the authors of The Five George Masons, discovered 
the record in England showing Ann French married George1 Mason's father. 
Thomas Mason, his father, was a yeoman farmer in the village of 
Pershore, in the Vale of Eveshame, Worcestershire, England.3[3]  No 
creditable evidence establishing a kinship tie between these two 
families has been found.4[4] 

There was not the web of interconnecting relationships typical of 
community structure between this Mason and French family. The Mason’s 
were part of the elite. They were vestry, served on the court and 
served in the legislature. Hugh served in a minor office the first year 
he was married to Margaret and none after that. It was the third 
generation before the names were linked in any way. There were several 
other Mason families and at least one other George Mason,5[5] living in 
Stafford County, Virginia during the mid to late seventeenth century. 
It is doubtful Charles Baldridge would have accepted George Mason or 
George Brent as arbitrator in his dispute with Hugh, if either of them 
were closely related to Hugh.  

Now that it is known Margaret was not the daughter of Daniel Gaines, 
she could be the reason for naming a son Mason. Any attempts to find a 
Mason connection should focus on Margaret as well as Hugh for the 
explanation. One should keep in mind Margaret named her first son 
Anthony. Her husband John Prosser was married before and one of his 
older sons may have been named for his father. Assuming Margaret 
followed the custom of others of the time, and named a second son after 
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the wife's father, her father's given name could be Anthony. Future 
researchers should be cognizant of this possibility.  

Immediately upon Hugh's arrival in Virginia, he was met with law 
suits relating to the settlement of the estate of Simon Miller. As long 
as Margaret remained a widow, she could enter and defend suit on her 
late husbands behalf, but once she married, her husband had to do so 
for her. 

At the 7 April 1686 session of the north side court,6[6] Hugh was 
appointed by his Mattes Justices of peace as surveyor of the highways 
in place of James Taylor for the next year.7[7]  Hugh was given this 
office a year after his arrival in Virginia. According to a chart 
prepared by the Rutman's this would be a second tier office in colonial 
Virginia society.8[8] Hugh never served in a higher office such as 
vestryman or justice. He served on juries in both Maryland and 
Virginia. He also inventoried estates. Perhaps he never aspired to any 
higher office or was not well connected. He seems to have devoted most 
of his time pursuing ventures that would increase his wealth rather 
than civic affairs. 
 
 

 
 

                                                 
6[6] [Old] Rappahannock  County was located on both sides of the Rappahannock River. It was 
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